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A slow start to spring but maybe it will just head into summer you never know. Just as Forrest Gump says, life is like a box of chocolates, you never know what you will get. But whatever the weather will be, it’s a very busy time at our hatchery. Our 10th Annual Festival “The River Never Sleeps” is on Sunday, May 7th from 10 am to 3 pm. There are many booths to entertain all, inviting you to ask questions about a variety of subjects. A very family friendly concession, 30 dozen oysters on the barbie — thanks to Mac’s Oysters, fish painting, face painting, FB Fire Department and release of our 13,000 coho smolts. Streamkeepers from all over the Island invite you to ask questions about what is happening on their creeks. 
Our annual general meeting is on Thursday May 11 at 7 pm at the Rosewall Hatchery, all are very welcome to join us. So even with all these things happening our volunteers are still managing daily smolt counts in Mud Bay Creek, Cook Creek and Wilfred Creek. These coho smolts, after 1 ½ years in fresh water, are heading out to the ocean. The small trees we receive from different sources are potted up for various volunteer groups on the island and our volunteers are feeding, cleaning tanks, and always working on general clean up.
We have almost completed the coho and chum ponding. This year, at the River Never Sleeps Festival, there is a great opportunity to see chum and coho fry, as well as coho smolts. It is interesting to see how the ‘little ones’ grow over the year that they are with us. Also, very educational to see the difference between the chum and coho fry.
If you would like to join us on a Wednesday or Saturday work party and learn more about what our volunteers do, our hours of operation are 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.
